
Lowering the voting age to 16 is ridiculous and irresponsible. Current brain science does not 
support full reasoning at age 16.  
May I remind you of Miller v. Alabama in which   "Justice Kagan, in her opinion for the 
majority, cited APA’s brief in concluding that developments in psychology and brain science 
continue to show fundamental differences between juvenile and adult minds, noting that the 
social science supporting this conclusion has become even stronger " 
 
Adolescents are not treated as adults by the Court for scientific reasons.  Lowering the voting age 
is irresponsible at best.  
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